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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

Submissions Welcome! 

Do you have any funny stories,  

e-mails, or photos to share with 

our members? 

Please e-mail your police-related 

submissions to 

susannawhitten45@gmail.com 

Due the 1st Saturday each month 

ANNUAL EXECUTIVE BOARD  

MEMBER ELECTION 

DECEMBER MEETING - 12/20/2016 - 7 pm 

Please join us for our last meeting of the year and vote on the       

Executive Board Member of your choice.  You may also write in a 

candidate of your choosing, that is not on the ballot, at the meeting.  

President – Julie Watkins 

1
st

 Vice President – Leah Benoit 

2
nd

 Vice President – Jerri Balkon  

Secretary – Susanna Whitten 

Treasurer – Dana Nuber 

Dinner for our members will be provided for the December ECPAAA 

meeting.  Please bring a dessert or some goodies to share. 

Marine Toys for Tots Foundation 

Help Toys for Tots "bring the joy of Christmas and the hope of a better future to the    

nation's less fortunate children" by making a donation. Did you know that Toys for Tots is 

a top rated charity? 97% of your donation goes to our mission of providing toys, books 

and other gifts to less fortunate children. The 3% spent on support principally covers 

fundraising expenses– not one donated dollar goes to pay for salaries or any other     

manpower costs. 

Drop-off locations in HEB:  Toys R Us & Babies R Us Hurst, T-Mobile — 1201 N Main St, 

Euless, 2750 SH 121 North #900, Euless , 1101 Melborne Rd # J13, Hurst, 1101 Melborne 

# C-5, Hurst, Edward Jones - 517 Harwood Rd, #103, Bedford, Generation X Comics & 

Games - 3504 Harwood Rd #304, Bedford, Pro Console Repair DFW - 217 Harwood Rd 

suite 106, Bedford, Cycle Gear —1424-F Airport Freeway, Bedford,  The Reserve at     

Central Park Apartments, 2300 Central Park Blvd, Bedford, SportFit Corporation-9Round 

- 725 Airport Frwy, # H, Hurst.  Military Contact:                                                                   

SSGT Lisa Diaz, Grapevine, 817-281-9076.   

All donation due by December 13th. 
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From the Desk of Chief Mike Brown 
 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all! 

We are in the middle of preparations for our Christmas Party, I think just 

about everyone plays a part in making this event an enjoyable evening for our 

families. I hope you are busy with your plans for Christmas and that your 

plans include a little time where you are able to relax and reflect on how 

blessed you are. I know we all face challenges, we all have  areas of our lives 

that could be better, but the one thing that we share is our ability to set our 

attitude toward the world. I don’t know who said it first, but they were       

correct when they said, “It’s not so important what’s happened to you. 

What’s important is how you  react to it.” Our character is not developed 

when we win; our character develops when our strength and resolve are 

tested. How we react to the challenging times in our lives is the steel that 

sharpens our character.  

In this time of year we are reminded of those who are less fortunate than us. Please remember to serve them as you can. 

We are also reminded of the great times we have shared together. Remember the greatest times we have shared together 

were the times when we served others.  

Christmas is a time for sharing and serving. Let us all remember that our strength as individuals, and as a group, is founded 

in our willingness to serve. I thank each of you for the way you have served each other and the Euless Police Department.  

I am comforted by the thought that this department is surrounded by true servants who wear their servant’s heart for all 

the world to see. 

Please enjoy your Christmas and New Year Holidays! Know that you are members of the finest organization in the world, 

that your service to your community makes it richer and that you are truly blessed people to be where you are, at this 

time and in this place. 

Merry Christmas 

Your Servant, 

Mike 

 

November Volunteer Hours Comparison  

by Lou Baum 

Month  of November 

2016 — 827 Hours 

2015 — 409 Hours 

102% over last year  

for the month   

A little comparison of three categories of volunteer work: 

COP Patrol - last year 749 hours, this year 1126 hours, super +50% 

gain over last year. 

Jail Service - last year 103 hours, this year 194 hours, a gain of 88%. 

Vehicle Maintenance - last year 1167 hours, this year 1375 hours, a 

gain of 18% over last year. 

Many thanks for your minutes and hours serving our servants,  

SERVICE WELL NOTICED BY THE MEN IN BLUE.  As always, your  

service is so appreciated by our City, you are the finest volunteers 

in any City.  Keep up the great work and be safe, until next time, 

take care of each other.  Regards, Lou 

Year  

2016 — 6656 Hours 

2015 — 4742 Hours 

Super +40% gain  

over last year 
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EPD Liaison — Senior Corporal Rocky Fimbres 

Due to Rocky being on maternity leave, he will not have a news article for December.  A special      

congratulations to Rocky and Holly on the birth of their new baby boy, Brody Garrison Fimbres.  He 

was born on the evening of Friday, November 11th at 4:20 pm, weighed 6 pounds 14 ounces. 

From the President — Sandi Jones 

Merry Christmas, 

We will be voting at our December meeting for our new Executive Board.  My time as your President has 

been fun and it was an honor to serve you.  We have been busy this year and each year we become more 

successful in getting things done and obtaining things that the Police need.  The ECPAAA is a great        

organization and we should certainly be proud to be a part of it.  We have great Police Officers that help 

us and we have a great group of  people, all working together to aid the best Police Department in the world….EULESS! 

Weather has turned cooler and soon we will have to wear jackets or coats.  I love this time of the year with all the hustle and     

bustle, shopping, eating out and getting together for parties.  It is a great time of the year to let your hair down, eat all you want, 

and worry about your weight in January.  Our own Christmas party will be at our meeting this month and we will have dinner.  If 

you want to bring something sweet to share, please do so.  I think I will make cookies and bring them to the meeting. 

We still need volunteers to drive the COP car to keep our eyes out for any trouble.  It really helps to have a presence in the 

neighborhoods.  If you can spare any time in this busy season, please volunteer to drive one of our cars to help keep us all safe. 

Our year has just about worn down and although we have to get ready for Christmas, our 2016 is about over.  We can look forward 

to 2017.  I wish each and every one a wonderful Christmas and a very Happy New Year.   Sandi 

CPAANT Liaison — Leah Benoit   
 
The meeting was held at the Grand Prairie Police Department on December 5th and there was   

approximately 40 people in attendance representing 14 cities.  In lieu of a speaker, each city 

that was present gave an update on what they were doing in the month of December, since 

many cities have many activities going on around the Christmas holidays. 

 

Euless will be hosting the CPAANT meeting on Saturday, January 7th.  Chief Brown will be in attendance to swear in the 

2017 CPAANT Board.  We are asking our ECPAAA members to attend, if possible, and bring breakfast items (food, bev-

erages, etc.)  The breakfast items will need to be at the Police Department no later than 9:00 am.  The CPAANT General 

Meeting starts at 10:00 am. 

 

Our own Sergeant Todd Murphree will be our guest speaker and he will be presenting a murder case from 2012 that 

recently went to trial.  The murder took place in August of 2012.  A missing person report was made on a female in  

October 2012.  Through investigation, including numerous interviews, phone records, and other evidence, the victim 

was located in November 2012, buried in a field in Kennedale.  She was shot multiple times in the head.  This case    

involved drugs, prostitution, burglary, and ultimately homicide.  The actual case took over a month of investigation  

before the body was discovered.  The trial took place in September 2016 and resulted in a conviction and sentence of 

99 years in the state penitentiary.  Todd says it is a good case to review with a ton of moving parts. 

 

For more  information on CPAANT, visit the website at www.cpaant.org. 
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ECPAAA - Minutes from the Officers Meeting - November 15, 2016 

Meeting Called to order at 6:18 p.m.  

Attendees:  Jerri Balkon, Leah Benoit, Jerry Goad, Pete Jones, Sandi Jones, Dana Nuber, Jean Nuber, and Julie Watkins. 

The candidate for the Executive Board for next year will be discussed.  Elections will take place at the next meeting on December 20, 

2016.  Pete Jones will speak about the Grand Prairie CPANT meeting. Leah will speak about the BBQ.  The Budget Committee will 

meet after the general meeting today.  Sandi will announce the birthdays and happy birthday will be sung. Rocky and Holly’s new 

baby will be mentioned.  JR Goad will mention the Christmas Parade – apparently, Poteet and Peterson have a difference of opinion 

about whether the ECPAAA will be needed to help with this event.  The next meeting will be December 20, 2016.  The ECPAAA will 

provide food for the association at our Christmas Party. The membership is encouraged to bring goodies.  Julie Watkins will discuss 

the Christmas Dinner the ECPAAA will provide for the Police Officers and Dispatchers who work on Christmas Day.  We will need an 

Election Committee, per the bylaws, to count votes.  It will be Rocky Fimbres and Melody Balkon because everyone is running unop-

posed.  The newsletter will include who is nominated for Officer of the Year.  An e-mail reminder will go out about the deadline.  Lou 

Baum keeps sending us a letter asking about monogram pavers for the Officer of the Year.  ECPAAA can possibly do 4 pavers a year 

but funds will be needed to pay for the Honor Guard to attend both a state event and the national event at the Chief’s request in 

2017.  Funds raised so far at the BBQ -  $2,784.50/$16,953.50, but we still have auction items and BBQ cost that still need to come 

out of this amount.  We will be having a BBQ next year, which will include the Dine and Dash and the live auction, but no silent    

auction.  Silent auction will be dropped completely or just have a mini-one because we had 38 items with absolutely no bids on 

them.  Julie thinks we should have a raffle with a blanket that says back the blue with Hoffer’s name on it.  She will take care of this. 

Julie made a motion to close the meeting and Dana 2
nd

 it.  The meeting was closed at 6:46 p.m.   

ECPAAA 2016 VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR NOMINATIONSECPAAA 2016 VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR NOMINATIONSECPAAA 2016 VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR NOMINATIONSECPAAA 2016 VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR NOMINATIONS    

Barney Snitz 
I nominate Barney Snitz for 2016 ECPAAA volunteer of the year.  Barney has been a long time dedicated member and is always 

available to volunteer and to help however he can.  He is long overdue in being recognized for all of his efforts and time. 

  

Faye Stinneford 
I nominate Faye Stinneford as volunteer of the year.  Faye has work tirelessly for the ECPAAA since she became a member in 

2001.  She volunteered in the Courts in the past and currently volunteers in the Criminal Investigation Department, waters the 

plants, does many miscellaneous tasks around the Euless Police Department and she is one of the reasons why our BBQ Dinner/

Auction event has been a success over the past years.  She highly deserves this award!  Leah Benoit 

 

Don Martin 

Don graduated from CPA Class 6 and has been very involved with the Alumni Association since. He has coordinated for the COPS 

program since its inception. He personally takes everyone for familiarization rides after completion of COPs training. He is involved  

in many different areas and is always willing to help wherever needed. He does all of the paper shredding (with the help of Jud Park). 

Since the Presidential Awards recognitions began he has been recognized every year. Starting with the 100 hours, 2010 - 523, 2011 - 

627, 2012 - 650, 2013 – 560, 2014 - 788.45, 2015 – 800, and he is on target to achieve over 700 hours in 2016. He never gives up! He 

never slows down! In 2013 he received the Lifetime Presidential Award for Volunteer Service. This requires volunteering over 4,000 

hours. As of the end of 2016 he has logged over 5,000 volunteer hours. Don’s primary focus is Citizens on Patrol, usually     patrolling 

at least 4 days a week, 4 hours per day. He generates revenue for the City, more importantly; he makes life easier for the handi-

capped, issuing over 50 handicap parking violations. He also works with Code Compliance, picking up over 100 bandit signs. His dedi-

cation is unwavering.  I believe he is not only deserving of, but has more than earned, the Alumni Member of the Year Award.  Linda 

Martin 

Please be thinking about who you would like to select for ECPAAA 2016 Volunteer of the Year for our next meeting, 12/20/16!!! 



 

*** Upcoming Events *** 
 

Dec 10 — Heritage Park Christmas Celebration,  1 — 5  pm.,  

Heritage Park,  201 Cullum Drive. 

 

Dec 10 — Breakfast with Santa, 9—11 am, Texas Star             

Conference Centre, 1400 Texas Star Parkway 

 

Dec 13 — City Council Meeting, 7:00 pm, City Hall, 201 N. 

Ector Drive. 

 

Dec 14 — Amateur Radio Euless, 7:00 pm,  Euless Police  

Department, 1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

Dec 16 — EFLC Rec & Fitness Center closed 10:30 am  - 2:30 

pm, Senior Center Closed, Municipal offices & Library closed  

11 am — 2 pm 

 

Dec 25 — ECPAAA provides Christmas dinner to officers at 

the Euless Police Department on duty. 

 

Dec 23 & 26 — City Holiday 

 

Dec 27 — City Council Meeting, 7:00 pm, City Hall, 201 N. 

Ector Drive. 

 

Jan 7 — Euless hosts CPAANT meeting at Police Department. 

 

Jan 10 — City Council Meeting, 7:00 pm, City Hall, 201 N. 

Ector Drive. 

 

Jan 11 —  Amateur Radio Euless, 7:00 pm, Euless Police   

Department, 1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

Jan 24 — City Council Meeting, 7:00 pm,                                

City Hall, 201 N. Ector Drive. 

*** November 2016 Volunteer Hours *** 
 

CID Clerical – 18.75 Hours 

Citizens On Patrol – 118.75 Hours 

 Includes the following: 

COP Car –  102.50 Hours 

COP Sky Tower –  16.25 Hours 

Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 13 

Courts – 0 Hours 

Crime Victims Assistance Program – 4 Hours 

Euless Radio Club – 39.5 Hours 

Jail – 20.75 Hours 

Meetings – 49 Hours…………...Includes the following:       

      CPAANT  Meeting —  4 Hours 

      ECPAAA Board & General Meeting –   23.5 Hours 

      ECPAAA BBQ/Auction Committee Meeting— 14.5 Hours 

      ECPAAA Budget Committee Meeting — 7          

Miscellaneous –454.25 Hours 
  Includes the following: 
        ECPAAA BBQ Dinner/Auction— 384.25 Hours 

Speed Trailer – .5 Hours 

Training — 14 Hours (CERT Big X Exercise ) 

Vehicle Maintenance – 102 Hours 

Watering of Plants – 5.5 Hours 

Grand Total – 827 Hours 

************************************************* 

November YTD National Value of Volunteer Time — $19,078.89 

November YTD Texas Value of Volunteer Time — $20,393.82 

2016 YTD National Value of Volunteer Time — $153,559.69 

2016 YTD Texas Value of Volunteer Time — $164,143.13 

***************************************************** 

November Meeting —   31 Alumni Members Present 
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Happy Birthday ECPAAA Members 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Dana Nuber — 12/4 

Jud Park — 12/12 

Kyla Oberg — 12/18 

Patrick Hinde — 12/30 

 

Leah Benoit — 12/18 
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ECPAAA  ECPAAA  ECPAAA  ECPAAA  ----        Minutes from the General Meeting Minutes from the General Meeting Minutes from the General Meeting Minutes from the General Meeting ----    November 15, 2016November 15, 2016November 15, 2016November 15, 2016    

Sandi Jones called the meeting to order at 6:59 p.m. 

Attendees:  Jerri Balkon, Melody Balkon, Minuet Balkon, Lou Baum, Leah Benoit, Shawna De Puente, Diana Deering, Tony Deering, 

John Deithloff, Gary Fields and, Jerry Goad, Paul Haberer, Pete Jones, Sandi Jones, Mark Lee, Molly Maddux, Don Martin, Anniece 

McKanna, Dana Nuber, Jean Nuber, Judy Rick, Jim Rogerson, Barney Snitz, Geri Sorg, Faye Stinneford, Tim Stinneford, Peggy          

Vandiver, Helen Voss, Julie Watkins, and Kristi Wynne. 

Lou Baum read the prayer his mother wrote.  She was a professor at the University of Kansas.  This was followed by pledges to the 

US and the Texas Flag.  The minutes from the last meeting were passed out to the members as they came into the room.  Sandi 

asked if there was any discussion or changes needed.  A motion was made to accept the minutes as written and Tim Stinneford    

seconded it. The motion was passed. 

 

Old Business 

CRUD Day was successful.  BBQ Results – Leah thinks we will have made $16,000 to $17,000 as a preliminary amount and will   

probably net $12,000 after all the expenses come out.  We had 57 no-shows who paid for their tickets.  We have had a silent auction 

from 2007 – 2016.  A proposal is being 

 made to have the BBQ again next year, rather than skipping a year, but without  having the silent auction.  It was suggested that we 

have 10 big items and have a buy now price.  We will definitely continue the Dine and Dash and increase the number of plates we 

sell.  If we decide to have the silent auction it should be in the same big room as the BBQ/Dine and Dash/Live Auction.  A two-tier 

price was recommended with a kid price for tickets.  Adult tickets - $15.00, Kids 12 years and under - $7.00.  Also 0-5 was mentioned 

as being free, Kids 5 to 10 years - $5.00. We are losing the attendance of some of the adults because $15 is too much to spend on a 

ticket for a child.  Jerri Balkon made a motion to have the BBQ every year and Faye Stinneford 2
nd

 it.  It was suggested instead that 

we discuss it again each year. We saw poor bidding.  A suggestion was made to put pictures on our website of all the auction items 

and have silent auction bidding like they do on E-bay or Amazon.  It was mentioned that the success of Hurst’s fundraiser is that 

every member is required to either sell or purchase 10 tickets to the fundraiser.  A motion was made by Shawna and seconded by 

Helen to have planning committee for next year’s BBQ to discuss these options.  The Committee will include Nana Nuber, Paul 

Haberer, Diana Deering, Julie Watkins, Sandi Jones, Helen Voss, Faye Stinneford, and Leah Benoit.  The Budget Committee will meet 

immediately after this meeting in this room. 

 

New Business 

Rocky and Holly had their baby November 11.  Brody Garretson Fimbres was born at 4:20 p.m. and weighted 6 lbs. 14 oz. Sandi 

passed around her camera with a picture of the baby on it.  Peterson said he needs 2 or 3 workers at the beginning and the end of 

the Parade route for the Christmas Parade but Poteet says we are not needed.  The parade was actually cancelled this year because 

of weather issues. We will be having a dinner next month during our monthly meeting as our Christmas Party.  Members are         

encouraged to bring deserts.  We will be providing Christmas Dinner for the both shifts for the Officers and Dispatcher on Duty.  Julie 

Watkins will pick up the food on Christmas Eve and Leah Benoit will come at noon to see that shift A gets to eat and again at 10:30 

p.m. to see that shift B gets to eat. Anyone who wants to bring any kind of goodies up during the holidays is encouraged.  Voting for 

the board will take place at the next meeting.  Melody Balkon and Rocky Fimbres will be counting the votes. Next month meeting will 

also include voting for Volunteer of the Year.  If you have a nominee you must let Dana know by Thanksgiving so it can be in the 

newsletter. The list of previous winners was in the last newsletter.  Nominees from the floor:  Faye Stinneford, Don Martin, and 

Barney Snitz, Pam Byers – jewelry - Jerrie Keller – can be used as a fund raiser. The information will be put into the Newsletter and it 

can be discussed and decided upon next month.  Paul Haberer is interested in challenge coins for the Euless PD, for our organization.  

He will check into it and get back with the information.  It was mentioned that Shellie Goldbold is now working as a police officer for 

the Pantego Police Department. This information was in an article in the newspaper. 

Peggy Vandiver made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Melody Balkon seconded it. The meeting ended at 7:34 p.m. 



 

 

ECPAAA 2016 SILENT AUCTION LIST OF ITEMS WITH NO BID 
 

Looking for last minute Christmas gifts?  

These items will be available for purchase at the December 20
th

 ECPAAA meeting.   

You can purchase the item for the minimum bid or best offer!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

ECPAAA Additional Item Not Available at the Auction Event 
 

Certificate for 4 tickets to the NASCAR XFINITY Series, April 8, 2017 (Value $280)  

Four (4) tickets to the NASCAR Cup Series O’Reilly Auto Parts 500, April 9, 2017 (Value $600) 

 

The winner has to mail the original certificate no later than January 31, 2017 in order for the certificate to be 

valid.  This is a total value of $680 and if you are a NASCAR fan, we will take your best offer for the tickets.  
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# Donor Item Donated Value
Auction 

Min Bid

38 Dave & Busters $30 Power Card $30 $15

39 Dave & Busters $30 Power Card $30 $15

57 Fires tone Certi ficate for Oi l  Change and Ti re Rotation $60 $30

58 Fires tone One Certi fi cate for One Free Al ignment $85 $40

59 Three Dog Bakery

Certi ficate for Gues t Pas try Chef Experience to Make Al l  

Natural  Dog Treats $250 $125

61 Glo Sun Spa

1 Month of Luxury UV Tanning at Glo Sun Spa  and Bag of 

Goodies $120 $60

62 JorgLuxe Las h&Brow Boutique Gift Certi fi cate - Lash, Brow and Facia l  Boutique $150 $75

70 New Dimensions  Ha ir Sa lon Gift Certi fi cate - One Haircut and Style $45 $25

139 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

141 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

142 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

143 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

145 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

146 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

147 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

148 Big Frog Custom T-Shirts Gi ft Certi fi cate - Free Cus tom White T-Shirt $20 $10

71 Kris ti  Wynne Black and White 5 X 7 Rug $150 $75

94 ECPAAA Omnitech 10-Sheet Cros s-Cut Shredder $90 $45

158 Hel en Voss X-Pro 200 Multi -Media  Sound Rocker $100 $50

164 Witt Chiropractic P A

Amazon HD Fi re Tablet with Dol by Sound, Cas e, Memory 

Card & Warranty $209 $100

124 Freddy's  Frozen Cus tard

Gift Bas ket (2 T-Shirts , 5 Comp Cards  Adult Meal s , 5 Comp 

Cards  Kid Meals , 5 Comp Dish, 5 Comp Cones, Season 

Bottl e, Sauce Bottle) $130 $65
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  INCOME Carry Over November YTD Income
Annual 

Budget

Over/Under 

Budget

  12/31/15 Balance in Checking $7,175.96  

    Afghan Fundraiser $275.00 $30.00 $245.00

    Back the Blue Fundraiser $120.00 $3,000.39 $250.00 $2,750.39

    BBQ Dinner/Silent Auction $15,868.00 $19,478.00 $15,000.00 $4,478.00

    Brick Sales $750.00 $960.00 $35.00 $925.00

    CRUD Day $609.06 $700.00 -$90.94

    Donations/Outside Income $1,158.00 $500.00 $658.00

    Fundraisers $20.03 $71.67 $200.00 -$128.33

    Grocery Care Cards $17.07 $50.00 -$32.93

    Membership Dues $2,145.00 $1,800.00 $345.00

    Member Merchandise $6.00 $484.35 $100.00 $384.35

    Recycle (Cans, Cartridges & Electronics) $0.00 $150.00 -$150.00

    Warrant Roundup $512.50 $750.00 -$237.50

    Funds Used to Cover Major Projects $0.00 $13,310.00 -$13,310.00

  Total Income $16,764.03 $28,711.04 $32,875.00 -$4,163.96

Total $7,175.96 $35,887.00 $35,887.00

  EXPENSES Carry Over November YTD Expenses
Annual 

Budget

Over/Under 

Budget

   9-1-1 Day $249.91 $400.00 -$150.09

   Audit - Treasurer's Records $250.00 $500.00 -$250.00

   Back the Blue Fundraiser $2,195.36 $50.00 $2,145.36

   BBQ Silent Auction $5,032.71 $5,041.33 $8,250.00 -$3,208.67

   Bricks $0.00 $300.00 -$300.00

   Checking Account Expenses $0.00 $30.00 -$30.00

   CPAANT Dues $25.00 $25.00 $0.00

   Fundraisers $0.00 $300.00 -$300.00

   Expenses Not Categorized $494.67 $500.00 -$5.33

   Honorarium Awards and Gifts $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00

   Member Merchandise Items $99.99 $150.00 -$50.01

   Memorials and Gifts $149.21 $200.00 -$50.79

   Office Supplies $343.28 $500.00 -$156.72

   PALS Summer Camp $0.00 $1,200.00 -$1,200.00

   Police Appreciation Week $860.00 $1,000.00 -$140.00

   Police Chief Wish Projects $4,500.00 $12,445.00 -$7,945.00

   Police Honor Guard $0.00 $5,000.00 -$5,000.00

   Police Officer Christmas Meals $0.00 $450.00 -$450.00

   President Awards $172.02 $200.00 -$27.98

   Social Events $32.41 $70.93 $400.00 -$329.07

   TCPAAA Convention $110.00 $125.00 -$15.00

   Water by the Gallon $593.02 $800.00 -$206.98

  Total Expenses $5,065.12 $15,154.72 $32,875.00 -$17,720.28

 Money Transferred to Savings $0.00

 Money Transferred from Savings $4,500.00

  Funds Available in Checking $25,232.28

  SAVINGS ACCOUNT Note:  $555.25 of outside

   Major Projects/Future Projects $16,341.61 $16,341.61 donations is ear-marked for

   Interest from Savings Account $0.10 $1.11 RAD equipment.  The

   Savings Deposit $0.00 BBQ/Silent Auction funds

   Savings  Withdrawal $4,500.00 includes a $1,895 in

ECPAAA November 2016 Treasurer's Report

  Funds Available in Savings     $11,842.72 

  Total ECPAAA Funds     $37,075.00 


